
WEST CONTRA COSTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
INDEPENDENT REDISTRICTING COMMISSION  

 

MEMORANDUM 

To:  Members of the WCCUSD Independent Redistricting Commission 
From:  P. Casey Pitts, Legal Counsel 
Date:  Monday, December 13, 2021 (Supplements Dec. 10, 2021 Memorandum) 
Re:  Proposed Adoption of Preliminary Plan on December 14, 2021 
 
Members of the WCCUSD Independent Redistricting Commission: 

 As you are aware, the Commission is scheduled to consider adopting a 
Preliminary Plan for redistricting the West Contra Costa Unified School District at the 
Commission’s December 14, 2021 meeting.  In order to assist Commission members in 
preparing for that meeting, this memorandum includes, as attachments, the four 
alternative maps prepared by the Commission’s retained demographer Collingwood 
Research, as well as certain additional information about each of the maps, including 
information regarding demographics, compactness, contiguity, and consistency with 
school attendance areas.  This memorandum supplements the material provided to 
Commissioners on December 10, 2021 by adding the information about contiguity and 
school attendance areas, and providing an alternative view of each trustee area.   
Additional information about each proposed map, as well as interactive versions of 
each map, are available at https://www.collingwoodresearch.com/general-6.   

I may provide slightly tweaked versions of one or more maps tomorrow 
morning, in advance of the meeting, but those tweaks should not have a major impact 
on the information provided in these versions.  I will highlight any changes and any 
such impacts should they exist. 

  

        P. Casey Pitts 
        Altshuler Berzon LLP 
 
 


